

STATE OF CONNECTICUT

CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov Internet: ct.gov/csc

March 18, 2008

Cohen and Wolf, P.C. 1115 Broad Street Bridgeport, CT 06604 Attn: Julie Kohler, Esq. Carrie Larson, Esq.

RE: **DOCKET NO. 349** – Global Signal Acquisitions II application for a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the construction, maintenance and operation of a telecommunications facility located at 1919 Boston Post Road, Guilford, Connecticut.

Dear Attys. Kohler and Larson:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) requests your responses to the enclosed questions no later than March 27, 2008. To help expedite the Council's review, please file individual responses as soon as they are available.

Please forward an original and 20 copies to this office. In accordance with the State Solid Waste Management Plan, the Council is requesting that all filings be submitted on recyclable paper, primarily regular weight white office paper. Please avoid using heavy stock paper, colored paper, and metal or plastic binders and separators. Fewer copies of bulk material may be provided as appropriate.

YOURS VERY LYUIY,

Executive Director

SDP/cdm

c: Council Members Parties and Intervenors



Docket 349: Global Signal Guilford, Connecticut Pre-Hearing Interrogatories, Set Two

- 1. After the public hearing held on January 15, 2008, an individual, Joseph J. Russo, who owns property at 1575 Boston Post Road submitted a letter to the Siting Council offering his property as a potential site for the tower that is being relocated on the property at 1919 Boston Post Road. Would a tower at this location (1575 Boston Post Road) be able to cover the same areas that the tower is able to cover from 1919 Boston Post Road?
- 2. Does Global Signal Acquisitions' lease with the owner(s) of the 1919 Boston Post Road property allow it to move to a different property?
- 3. Estimate what the comparative visual impact would likely be for a tower at 1575 Boston Post Road.